
CHAIRMAN 

UNITED STATES INTERNATIONAL TRADE COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, DC  20436 

January 3, 2023 

The Honorable Lisa Wang 
Assistant Secretary of Commerce for 
Enforcement and Compliance 
Attention:  Enforcement and Compliance, 
Central Records Unit, Room 18022 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
Pennsylvania Avenue at 14th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20230 

Dear Ms. Wang: 

As required by section 735 of the Tariff Act of 1930, the United States International Trade 
Commission has completed antidumping duty investigations concerning imports of Emulsion 
Styrene-Butadiene Rubber (“ESBR”) from Czechia and Russia (Investigation Nos. 731-TA-1575 
and 731-TA-1577 (Final)). You are hereby advised that the Commission has determined that an 
industry in the United States is not materially injured or threatened with material injury, and 
the establishment of an industry in the United States is not materially retarded by reason of 
imports of such merchandise that are sold in the United States at less than fair value. 

The reasons for the Commission’s determinations are set forth in its report on the 
investigations. The report was filed on the Commission's electronic document information 
system (EDIS) today and will be available for public access in one business day at edis.usitc.gov. 
The report will be filed under Investigation Number “731-1575” as Document Type 
“Consolidated Reports and Views” and can be accessed by logging on to edis.usitc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

David S. Johanson 
Chairman 


